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   INN MEETING OCTOBER 10, 2012


The first 2012-2013 meeting of the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court was held on Wednesday, October 10, 2012, at the Arrowhead Country Club in San Bernardino, CA.


Eleven new members participated in New Member Orientation with a total of 47 members in attendance at the General Membership Meeting.  

The Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court is pleased to have two law student members from the University Of LaVerne College Of Law; Justin Crocker and Adrienne Mendoza.

 Justin Crocker is a third year law student.  He received his Bachelor of Arts in Political Science from the University of California, Los Angeles, in 2010.  Justin is a member of the University of LaVerne Law Review and competes on LaVerne Law’s Traveling Mock Trial Team.  He has been working as a Certified Law Clerk for the San Bernardino County District Attorney’s Office since the beginning of the summer of 2011.  

Adrienne Mendoza is also a third year law student.  She received her degree of Bachelor of Arts with a major in Philosophy with an emphasis in Law and Society from California State Polytechnic University, Pomona.  She became a member of the LaVerne Law Trial Advocacy Team and earned the title of Best Defense Oralist.  Adrienne has worked for the San Bernardino County Public Defender’s Office as a Certified Law Clerk.

Dean Philip A. Hawkey of the University Of LaVerne College Of Law was in attendance as a guest of the Inn.


Commissioner Diane I. Anderson, President of the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court opened the meeting and introduced the Board of Directors to the members.


Commissioner Anderson advised the members that the Board of Directors had formed an Outreach Team in which volunteer members would participate in an hour of pro bono service and then share with the membership their experience at an Inn meeting.  The members also learned that the Inn was in the process of establishing a Mentoring program that would be coordinated by Mark McGuire, the Inn Secretary.


Program Chair Donna Connally advised the membership that the theme for the year was DOING THE MOST WITH THE LITTLE WE HAVE.  She then introduced the Team chaired by the Honorable Raymond L. Haight, III who presented on the topic LAWYER BULLYING AND STONEWALLING:  COMBATTING OVERLY-AGGRESSIVE TACTICS AND REDUCING DELAYS.  Members of the team were the Honorable Cynthia Ludvigsen and attorneys Sherrie Davidson, Charles Fairchild, Chris Gardner, Doug Mann and John Short.

Attorneys Sherrie Davidson and John Short acted out a scene involving a continuance in a family law action.  After the continuance was argued, Judge Haight sought membership participation as to how they would rule before he ruled on the Motion for Continuance.  Judge Haight shared with the membership his analysis of the Motion indicating prejudice to the party opposing the continuance would be the primary factor in granting or denying the Motion for Continuance.  

Attorney Doug Mann presented a fact pattern involving the delay of a deposition of an expert witness in a medical malpractice action.  The delays resulted in the deposition of the expert witness being scheduled on a Saturday, two days before the trial date.  Attorney Mann advised that there were a number of reasons an attorney might engage in such tactics, including delaying long enough so that opposing counsel does not have sufficient time to research the expert’s qualifications; the expert may not be as supportive of the case; or an attempt to cause a disruption in opposing counsel’s trial preparation.  Judge Ludvigsen provided her remedies to the issue which included ordering a deposition on a specific date and time, including allowing the deposition to occur in her courtroom while she remained in her chambers.  Judge Ludvigsen indicated she would not exclude the expert’s testimony because the only outcome would be a nonsuit leading to a malpractice action against the attorney. Members volunteered that CCP Section 2034 also contributes to delays in taking expert witness depositions.

Attorneys Charles Fairchild, John Short and Doug Mann acted out a scene involving a lively deposition.  While entertaining, the deposition was actually based upon a deposition that attorney John Short had experienced.  The deposition included the attorney taking the deposition raising his voice at the witness, being disrespectful to the witness, addressing the witness in a condescending manner, accusing the witness of not being truthful and colorful exchanges between the attorneys.  At the conclusion of the deposition, the members offered the following suggestion to prevent such tactics at a deposition:  video tape depositions and if video is not possible, always stay on the record.

Chris Gardner, Interim Assistant Public Defender presented on plea bargaining issues the Public Defender’s Office is experiencing regarding AB 109 cases.

The evening concluded with a reminder to the membership that the next meeting of the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court will be on Wednesday, November 14, 2012, at 5:30 p.m., at the Arrowhead Country Club in San Bernardino.  The presentation topic for this meeting will be ECONOMICS AND THE CHANGING ROLE OF JUDGES AND JUSTICE.  This presentation will be chaired by the Honorable Christopher B. Marshall.  This meeting is also the Inn’s annual BRING AN ASSOCIATE meeting.  Members are encouraged to bring a guest with them to the meeting who may be interested in joining the Inn.

For membership information in the Honorable Joseph B. Campbell Inn of Court, please contact Membership Chair Kathleen Patterson at kpatterson@homan-stone.com

